
Financial Benchmarking 2017/18 – for L&R meeting 24 January 2019
Introduction

The process of Financial Benchmarking enables schools to compare income and expenditure with that of similar schools.  It can help schools decide on how to use resources better and to identify where changes can be made.  This in turn helps schools with:-

· Budget management

· Achieving value for money through improving effectiveness and performance

· Focussing on variations and challenging ‘the norm’

It is a Schools Financial Value Statement (SFVS) requirement to carry out a benchmarking exercise annually.  It is a Local Authority (LA) audit requirement that governors should be fully involved in the benchmarking process and formally evidence their consideration of the results in committee minutes.

The process

All schools record their income and expenditure into categories called Consistent Financial Reporting (CFR) codes.  After the end of the financial year, the CFR information is submitted to the LA and usually in the autumn/winter the details for all schools become available to view on the Department of Education’s Schools Financial Benchmarking website.  Academy information appears much later as their financial years are different (Sept –Aug).

School staff and governors may use the website to view and compare the data under particular cost headings against different schools.  Please note that the LA advises to use benchmarking for revenue expenditure only, not income and capital.

I encourage governors to explore the website and familiarise themselves with the information available (no login details are required).
https://schools-financial-benchmarking.service.gov.uk
You will see that you have various options to select specific schools to which to compare our data, or opt to choose a bank of schools of similar size/type/area, to compare data.  Ideally a comparison between 20-30 schools enables effective comparisons. 
Charts can be generated to show the schools costs ‘Per Pupil’, ‘Per Teacher’, a ‘% of Total (income/expenditure)’, or as an ‘Absolute Total’.
The results

I have carried out a benchmarking exercise, based on the following comparison criteria:

· Schools in the same LA

· Schools with between 70-110 pupils

· Combined infant and junior schools

· Village/Rural

· Data displayed as ‘Absolute Total’
These criteria give 22 other schools with which to compare our data.  I haven’t produced a chart for each and every CFR code, just the ones that I feel are most relevant.  Copies of the charts are attached.

The data for Langley Fitzurse is shown by the pink bar on each chart - I have no idea why Great Wishford school is also highlighted but in orange!
You will see that our school is mid to low table on all expenditure areas apart from:- 

· Admin & Clerical staffing costs – high compared to other schools but note that staff are still working over their contracted hours on a regular basis (unpaid) even though weekly hours were increased slightly from April 2018. Kay Vousden identified that the shared headship arrangement increases workload and pressures on back office staff.
· Cleaning & Caretaking  - cleaning contract was reviewed in June 2018 at lower cost so this should be reflected in next year’s comparisons, 

· Rates – nothing we can do about this as they are set by Wiltshire Council.
· Special facilities – this relates to Kay’s salary invoiced to us by Lea & Garsdon.  Note that the split Headteacher salary with Lacock from Sept 2018 is being processed directly through payroll, not via invoice, so will not show under Special Facilities.
If governors feel that any of the cost comparisons require further investigation, please let me know.

Lizzy Moor

Finance Officer
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